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                                                                                                                       Thursday December 8, 2016
                                                                                                                       Workshop Meeting


     Meeting called to order at 7:30 pm as advertised and held in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act. Members present: Sheppard, Bowman, Miletta.  

    Again this month quotes were requested for grinding and removal of brush at Convenience Center, with none being received. Clerk will reach out to vendors in hopes of obtaining same for December 28th meeting.

     George Ripper, Supervisor of Public Works was present and provided update of his department’s activities. Also discussed was the purchase of a 30 yard container to be used for Clean Communities events.  Approval has been received from NJ Clean Communities to use prior year funds.  With 25% of 2015 and 2016 grant (max allowed for equipment) sufficient funds are available. Mr. Ripper will get quotes for same.  As both Christmas Eve and New Year’s Eve fall on a Saturday this year hours of operation for Convenience Center discussed. The Center will close at noon on Christmas Eve and be open normal hours for New Year’s Eve.

     Solicitor Seeley advised that corrections for Shared Services Agreement with the County for Tower project have been submitted by him to the County Solicitor, but have not yet been reviewed by Freeholder Board.  Further consideration may be taken at end of year meeting.

     Brief discussion held regarding two EMS members that have resigned and moved out of town but failed to turn in pagers and other various items such as uniforms, etc. Solicitor Seeley has talked to them on behalf of the EMS but items have yet to be returned.  Committeeman Sheppard offered to pick the pagers up. Clerk will attempt to reach them and schedule date.

     Draft Resolution to amend personnel policy to include conflict of interest reviewed. Also reviewed was County Cooperative Pricing System bid results for purchase and delivery of gasoline and diesel fuel. Further consideration will be given on both at the regular meeting.

     A list of necessary repairs on condensate drains at EMS prepared by Plumbing Inspector Wayne Shelton reviewed.  Clerk instructed to call Harry May Plumbing to schedule work.

     Dates set for end of year meeting, Wednesday Dec. 28th at 5:00 pm and reorganization, New Year’s Day at noon, motioned Sheppard, seconded Bowman, unanimous vote.

     Expiring appointments and professional service contracts reviewed. Further consideration will be given at Reorganization.

     Payment of approved vouchers authorized, motioned Bowman, seconded Sheppard, unanimous vote.

     With no further business to discuss, meeting adjourned at 9:25 motioned Bowman, seconded Sheppard.

                                                                                                                                  __________________________
                                                                                                                                  Ruth Dawson, Clerk

                                                                                                                                  Monday December 12, 2016
                                                                                                                                  Regular Monthly Meeting

     Meeting called to order at 7:30 pm as advertised and held in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act.  Following the flag salute, roll call indicated the following members present: Sheppard, Bowman, Miletta.
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December 12, 2016 continued

   Minutes of the November 10th and 14th meetings approved, motioned Bowman, seconded Sheppard, unanimous vote.  Reports for the month of November accepted, motioned Sheppard, seconded Bowman, unanimous vote.

     Public hearing opened as advertised, Ordinance No. 2016-395, An Ordinance Granting Renewal of Municipal Consent to Comcast of South Jersey LLC, to Construct, Connect, Operate and Maintain a Cable Television and Communications System in the Township of Lawrence.  Receiving no public comments, the hearing was closed and the Ordinance finally adopted motioned Sheppard, seconded Bowman, unanimous vote.

     Resolution No. 2016-55, Authorizing necessary budget transfers approved, motioned Bowman, seconded Sheppard, unanimous vote:
          3,082.61 from Administrative and Executive Other Expense
          2,167.40 to      Workers Comp Insurance
             812.26 to       Insurance/General
             102.95 to      Construction office Other Expense

     Resolution No. 2016-56, Resolution to Amend Personnel Policy to include conflict of interest policy approved, motioned Sheppard, seconded Bowman, unanimous vote.

     Resolution 2016-57, Authorizing the Tax Collector to cancel taxes on properties donated to the Township approved, motioned Bowman, seconded Sheppard, unanimous vote.

     The Township will participate in Cumberland County Cooperative Pricing System bid award to Major Petroleum for purchase and delivery of gasoline and diesel motioned Sheppard, seconded Bowman, unanimous vote. The contract is for two years, effective December 1st 2016- November 30, 2018, prices as follows:  
Gasoline Unleaded  .1035/Gal   Diesel Fuel On-Road   .1365/Gal   Diesel Fuel Off Road  .5850/Gal

     Payment of additional approved vouchers authorized, motioned Bowman, seconded Sheppard, unanimous vote.

Correspondence: 
     Letter received from Resident Carol Bernhardt read. Ms. Bernhardt proposes that the Township erect  a plaque or similar item at the fork between Newport and Cedarville Road to commemorate the “Big Oak Tree” which stood at that location for many years and was recently removed by the County.   Clerk advised that she previously referred Ms. Bernhardt to the County Engineer, who stated that the County would not consider her request due to liability and referred her back to the Township.  Committee agreed that they also would not want the liability. Mayor Miletta questioned how much of the property was County right of way and private property. Mr. Sheppard stated that a slice of the tree was at the Public Works building and that employees were going to sand it down and varnish it. It would then go to the school where the students could count the rings to determine the age of the tree and it could then be on public display.

     Daniel Vasquez, 522 Main Street sent a written request for Fairton Christian Center Academy to use a soccer field at the Recreation Complex beginning in March through June of the coming year, for practices and home games. Solicitor Seely will contact Mr. Vasquez to obtain more information. The request will then be forwarded to Jason Ripper, President of Recreation.

     Clerk received email from a representative of South Jersey Gas who requests a meeting with Committee to discuss natural gas main extension.  They will be invited to attend the close out meeting on December 28th.

     Mr. Sheppard provided a copy of the State Fresh Water Wetlands map of Township/Firehouse property. Ed Conrow, Director of the County Emergency Management Office recently advised Mayor 
Miletta that the County Engineer expressed concerns with wetlands at site selected for proposed 
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construction of emergency communications tower. Deputy Mayor Bowman questioned if tower could be erected.  Mayor Miletta stated that the County would be doing test borings to determine if the site is                                                                                                                                                                           
suitable. Brief discussion held regarding site for proposed Public Works Garage.  Further consideration will be given to exact location on property following a site inspection.    

     Floor opened for public comment. Receiving none, meeting adjourned at 8:05 pm, motioned Bowman, seconded Sheppard.

                                                                                                                        __________________________
                                                                                                                        Ruth Dawson, Clerk

                                                                                                                        December 28, 2016
                                                                                                                        End of Year Meeting

     A special meeting of the Lawrence Township Committee was called to order at 5:00 pm as advertised and held in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act.  Purpose of the meeting was to close business for the year 2016.  Members present:  Sheppard, Bowman, Miletta.

     Resolutions prepared for Reorganization reviewed.  All in order. Discussion held concerning length of contract for Engineering Services.  Committee agreed that award should be for a one year period as opposed to three years as in the past.  Further consideration will be given at the annual reorganization
meeting.

     Discussion held regarding Public Works employees use of non-Township owned equipment.  CFO Mary Jane Lake expressed concerns with insurance liability if an employee were to be injured.  Clerk questioned insurance carrier who advised that employee would be covered, and suggested that rental agreements between the Township and equipment owner be entered into to minimize risk.  Clerk will notify Solicitor to prepare same.

     Deputy Mayor Bowman provided an update on South Jersey Gas proposed natural gas main extension.  Mr. Bowman and Public Works Supervisor George Ripper met with SJG representatives on December 20th. The Gas Company is in the process of making an application with the State to extend service on Factory and Lummistown Roads. They have completed surveys from homeowners and have enough commitments that would allow property owners to hook up at no charge.  This would be phase one of the project as they hope in time to provide service to the entire Township.  SJG will keep the Township updated following the States permitting process.

     Correspondence received from the CDC regarding Maurice River Township’s request to continue to use State owned lands for motorcycle events reviewed.  Further consideration will be given by resolution at the regular meeting in January.

     Clerk provided Committee with copies of correspondence received from Verizon Wireless, who is in the process of planning to upgrade its network by deploying small network nodes in the public right-of-way.  The correspondence included a fact sheet with details of the proposal and a draft resolution providing municipal consent.  Mr. David McCarron, Senior Consultant, Tilson Tech will attend the January 9th meeting to discuss same with the Township Committee.    

     Resolution 2016-58 Authorization to issue a tax refund, overpayment created by Veterans Deduction granted, block 191 lot 6 in the amount of $250.00 approved, motioned Sheppard, seconded Bowman, unanimous vote.

     Authorization to pay approved vouchers given, motioned Bowman, seconded Miletta, unanimous vote.
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  John Tisa, Planning Board Alternate #1 was moved to fill unexpired term vacated by Paul Gilson, term expires Dec. 31, 2019 motioned Sheppard, seconded Bowman, unanimous vote.

      A copy of a Mutual Aid Agreement between Lawrence Township EMS, Millville Rescue Squad and Fairfield Township Ambulance Service regarding service provided at 606 Ramah Road located in Lawrence Township reviewed. The address is also known as Ramah Road Group Home and National Mentor Service.  The agreement names Millville Rescue Squad as primary to be dispatched for medical emergencies. Shall Millville refuse assignment for any reason, during the hours of 0500 and 1700 Fairfield Township shall be dispatched. If Millville should refuse assignment during the hours 1700 to 0500 Lawrence Shall be dispatched. Committee satisfied with agreement.

     Discussion held regarding purchase of a 30 yard open top container  to be used for Clean Communities events.  Mr. Ripper received a quote from Rudco Products Inc. for same in the amount of 3,799.00. Quotes were also solicited from Waste Quip. Apex and SJ Truck Bodies with no response from vendors.  Motioned Sheppard, seconded Bowman, unanimous vote that purchase order be issued to Rudco.

     Brief discussion held regarding proposed Public Works Garage project and financing of same. Motioned Sheppard, seconded Bowman, unanimous vote that the following 2016 budget transfers be approved:  $15,000 to Capital Improvement Fund, $9,000 from Health Benefits and $6,000 from Streets and Roads Salary and Wage, Resolution 2016-59.

     With no further business to discuss, meeting adjourned at 6:55 pm, motioned Bowman, seconded Sheppard.

                                                                                                                               __________________________
                                                                                                                               Ruth Dawson, Clerk

     



      




 

     
     

      
     

     
